
(270 children) but it 

makes it hard. I have 

also said that staff 

have to—no            

exceptions—consider 

safeguarding when 

handing children 

over. This may lead 

to delays but         

absolutely in the best   

interests of all, and 

finally I expect    

children to leave in 

an orderly way. If 

children are not 

ready they will be 

held back. Having 

said all this it should 

be the exception and 

not an everyday    

experience for you. 
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Have a          

gorgeous break 

Mr NMCooper 

Nigel M. Cooper 

Headteacher 

Team Wibsey    

I have listened to 

your feedback about 

the punctuality of 

classes getting out 

for dismissal at the 

end of the day. I have 

spoken with all staff 

about making this as 

swift as possible. 

Whilst not excusing 

matters I would just 

offer up the 3 things 

that tend to cause 

delay. The cloakroom  

and exit points are 

difficult as we are an 

old school. We are 

trying for some extra 

doors in the 4,5&6 

cloakroom  

Next Weeks 

Menu 

Next weeks 

menu 

Daily choices  

Jacket Potatoes, 

Paninis and         

Sandwiches, fruit. 

No Sandwiches 

Thursday 

Hot Options include 

Monday 

 Sausage in a Bun/

Halal Sheesh Kebab/

Tortilla with Julienne of 

Veg    

Tuesday  

Cheese & Onion 

Pasty/Italian Tomato 

Pasta 

Wednesday  

Roast Chicken/Halal 

Roast Chicken Breast/

Quorn Meatballs in 

Gravy 

Thursday 

 World Book Day  

Mad Hatters Tea Party 

Sandwiches/Pasta/

Crisps/Cupcakes/  

Friday 

Fish Fingers/Southern 

Fried Quorn Burger Our children’s online safety is a constant concern for 

our community—all of you and the school. We have 

been lucky enough to be able to hold some workshops 

not only for our children, but for parents & carers too. 

I would urge you to attend where possible—an App 

message is coming out with the details—as well as 

your accessing of our guidance on the school website. 

Technology is changing at such a rapid pace it’s       

essential we all keep on top of this. 

I hope your children 

have been talking about 

some of the  traditional 

play   equipment that 

has been in the          

playground this week. It 

has been lovely to see 

children embracing, for 

example, skipping 

games that have been 

popular in schools since 

time began. 

Look out for       

Tuesdays class       

closure strikes App 

message.  

Attendance 

award      

winners this 

week are:- 

1-3 with 

98.7% 

Well done  


